
 

ENV 05-03-2024 

 

NAILSWORTH TOWN COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Environment Committee  

Held at 7pm in the Town Hall on Tuesday 5th March 2024 
 

 

Present:  
Cllr Angela Norman (Chair) 

Cllr Patsy Freeman 

Cllr Mike Kelly  
Cllr Colleen Rothwell 

Cllr Peter Bodkin 
Cllr Natalie Bennett 

Cllr Shelley Rider 
 

Minutes:  

Clerk 
 

Apologies:  
None. 

 

Declarations of Interest & Applications for Dispensations 
There were none. 

 
To consider redesigning the Town Maps 

As previous agreed, the Clerk has approached three designers. 
 

There was a discussion about ensuring the new design considers people with visual 

impairments; Accessible Gloucestershire to be approached for guidance.  
 

After a discussion; 
 

It was recommended that Designer 3 be approached to produce the new map and 

artwork for the Town Maps. 
 

To report on Summer events to promote biodiversity 
Stroud Valleys Project have agreed to run a ‘bioblitz’ at KGV field and a bumblebee safari at 

Miles Marling Field on the weekend of Saturday 13th/ Sunday 14th July. This will be included in 

their Garden Guardians project, with no charge to NTC. 
 

After a visit by Stroud Landscape Project to KGV extension field on Monday 4th March, various 
actions were suggested by the National Trust officers which will increase biodiversity on the 

site. These will be noted in NTC’s draft Biodiversity Action Plan. 
 

To review Environment Committee Environment Action Plan 

The replacement play equipment at Shortwood Green is already being appreciated by 
residents. 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

…………………………………………                                              …………………………….. 
Chair of Environment Committee                                          Date 

Nailsworth Town Council 

Civic Centre, Old Market, Nailsworth, GL6 0DU 
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